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19 November 2021  

 

Planning Secretary 

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment  

 

Via:  Major Projects Planning Portal 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

 

Re: Commencement of Development of SSD 8642  

On 26 April 2021 the Independent Planning Commission (IPC) approved the Mangoola Coal Continued 

Operations (MCCO) Project under Part 4 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 and issued 

Development Consent to Mangoola Coal Operations Pty Limited (Mangoola) for State Significant 

Development (SSD) 8642.   

Since the granting of SSD 8642, ongoing efforts have been made to obtain the necessary supplementary 

approvals to permit the timely commencement of construction.  We are now pleased to provide the 

Department notification of commencement as required by SSD 8642.  Relevantly, Condition A13 of  

SSD 8642 states: 

Notification of commencement  

A13. The date of commencement of each of the following phases of the development must be notified to the Department 

in writing, at least two weeks before that date: 

(a) commencement of development under the consent; 

(b) commencement of construction under the consent; 

In accordance with Condition A13(a) and A13(b) Mangoola herby provide written notification of the 

commencement dates of development and commencement of construction activities approved by SSD 8642 

as outlined in Table 1.   

Table 1 Notification of Commencement of SSD 8642 

SSD 8642 Condition Date 

A13(a).  Commencement of development under the consent. 6 December 2021 

A13(b).  Commencement of construction under the consent. 6 December 2021 
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Should all necessary approvals not be established or Mangoola experience any unforeseen delays prior to 

the commencement of development or construction as outlined in Table 1 further notification will be 

provided to the Department.   

Please feel free to contact me at any stage if you would like any further information in relation to the content 

of this correspondence.   

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

 

Mitchell Green 

Acting Environment and Community Manager 

Mangoola Coal – A Glencore managed company 

Mob: +61 409 961 859 

Fax: +61 2 6549 5655 

E: mitchell.green2@glencore.com.au 
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